July is almost over and golf course is continuing to improve thanks to the hard work of the U S Lawns crew Zac, Billy, Wayne and Virginia. Virginia told me last week that this Friday would be her last working day. Virginia told me she had been working at green Oaks for 13 years and it was time to retire. We thank Virginia for all years of service and hard work and wish her a happy retirement.

On July 9 & 10 we had 3 person scramble which had the largest field to date with 76 players. Championship Flight was won by Cooper, Peel, Sringer at 31 under followed by Holloway, Hicks, Cox at 29 under and Clement, Graves, Vaunghn @ 25 under. This is pretty strong scoring. First Flight was won by Taylor, Taylor, Jackson at 23 under followed by J Vasser, Cox, Perserhino at 18 under and Ballard, Ballard, Murrah at 16 under. Second Flight was won by Morrow, Bohem, Lippencott at 14 under followed by Bryant, Persnall, Evans at 12 under and Spalding, Spalding, Lisowski at 11 under.

July 30 & 31 will be the Atwell Atkins Mens Invitational and the following weekend will be Besty Drane 2 Lady Scramble. Please sign up and come out and play in these two tournaments. Steaks will be served for Invitational and grilled Pork Corps for Besty Drane.

Also in the near future there will a 2 man 4 ball tournament on Aug. 27-28 and 3 person scramble Sept, 10-11 and on Oct 1-2 will be 1 person scramble.

In July we got 3 new members: Devin Hopper, Max Branch and Adam King. Weclome to Green Oaks family.

In July we were able to purchase new tee box signs with the hole lay out on them. We are in the process of selling advertising on the signs. If your interested in advertising contact the pro shop for pricing.

Would like to say a big thanks Sam Shoemake, Carl Lisowski, Cleo Spalding, Bud Brooks, Dick Spink and ZacHolloway for all the help in painting, digging post holes, placing post and placing signs. Thanks to Cleo Spalding for all the help repainting tournament score board.

I would like to add that we are up in green fee play by 15% over last year and it continues to improve.

Green Oaks collected over \$300 in donations for supplies for putting up new signs. We would like to thank all who donated.

Please come out and support us.

Mike Spalding